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DECEMBER DINNER MEETING:  Tuesday 7 December, at the Rowers’ Club, Quay Street at 6.30pm for 7.00pm.  $20.00.  No apology by 10.00am on the day of the meeting - you will receive an invoice for the cost of the dinner. .

Apologies to Wilma Berry.  Phone 4151 5246.  Email berrywine@itxpress.com.au. 

All members with dinner meeting arrears, please pay at next dinner meeting.

December rosters:

Door:  Chris Goding and Margaret Gibson

Zonta Blessing:  Ann Robinson

Raffle:  Marie Hickey

Birthdays December & January:

Denise Tomlin – 15th, Jan Lohse & Pat Faircloth – 27th,  Robyn Kirby – 30th.

Ann Robinson – January 4th, Judy Williams – 10th, Chris Goding – 26th.


CLUB NOTICES

Public Relations & Communications Committee

Thanks to Lesley Evans and the Bargara Bugle for the photo of President Carol and Alyce Johnson on the occasion of Alyce’s first solo flight recently.  

Status of Women Service

“National Zonta Birthing Kit Project” – A big thank you to the 16 members who came on Saturday, 20 November to the working bee.  800 completed, 1200 half done.  Quite a few taken home to complete.  Thanks to Payne Butler and Lang for the use of their offices. 
Finance Committee 

Bus trip to Eumundi Markets – Thanks to all those who came – we did make $512 profit.  What fun we had!  It poured rain, but only while we were on the bus.  The bus couldn’t fit under the bridge, but we found another way.  We thought we couldn’t get up the hills or fit around the bends, but we did! (Must have been all those prayers!)  We weren’t comforted when we told the bus driver we were scared and he said “I am too!”.  We’ll talk about that trip for years!  Let’s plan another one!  

Program Committee

Club Christmas Meeting on December 7th – Members to bring a $5 Secret Santa gift to be given to a club member and an item or items for the Christmas Hamper for the DV Service (not alcohol).  Please wear something Christmassy – T-shirt/top/dress/hat.  

23rd January social function at Bargara Berries – Names will be collected at December meeting. 

Door roster for February: Door – Elizabeth Hawe & Shirley Kidd, Blessing – Robyn Dyer, Raffe – Kim Kelly.   

Member News

· President Carol has been busy judging the MISS BUNDY THUNDER at The BUNDY THUNDER BALL on the 5th. Nov. A good plug for Zonta – she was introduced as President of Zonta.  This Ball has become a major fundraiser for leukaemia. Thousands of people come to town for the best power boat race in Australia at Sandy Hook venue on the Sat. and Sun. [How many windows of opportunity do we let slip by in our everyday lives to NOT mention Zonta?]

· Pat Faircloth has been to China.  We hope to hear of your adventures Pat!

· Jean Gahan has been to Darwin.  Also congratulations on becoming President of the Friendship Force, Jean!

· Did you know that our very own Kym-Marie Bush is not only a qualified solicitor but also an accomplished motor bike rider (with her own bike) and belongs to a shooting club!  We are not about to mess around with you Kym-Marie!

· A few of our members got together with Marie Hickey and friends for a very special birthday for Marie this month.  Congrats Marie and we wish you many more!

· Get well soon to Christine Murphy (minus her gall bladder), and Robyn Kirby (pneumonia), Annette Baldry.  

District news

Area 4 Meeting, Rockhampton, 26/27 February:  Everyone should have received a registration form either by email or with this newsletter (snail mail).  Let’s give the organizers (the Rocky members) a break and register early – why not now?  Christmas and holidays are coming and we’ll then be too busy.  Make a commitment!  We’ll learn, meet new people and have fun!  Our new members and other first-timers are particularly encouraged to join us.  (Ed.  Bring your completed form and cheque to the December meeting and I’ll mail them with mine.)

PROFILE – KAYE HAZEL

After I agreed to write a personal profile about myself for this newsletter, Dianne said she didn’t want all the boring stuff, so I thought I couldn’t rely on my CV for inspiration. Even though I’ve been a member of Zonta since its inception in Bundaberg in 1980 and have served as correspondence secretary, vice-president and then president, I realised that there are a number of newer members who don’t know much about me. So I thought I’d better include some of the boring bits about what I do etc.

I’m an independent clinical pharmacist consultant. I have my own business and I provide clinical pharmacy services (mainly medication management reviews) to nursing homes and to consumers in their own homes. I also provide consultative services to the Wide Bay Division of General Practice on home medicine reviews.

I flit all around Australia to attend meetings as a representative on committees which focus on professional pharmacy issues and continuing professional education, accreditation standards of clinical pharmacy services and one committee which addresses indigenous medicines issues. As part of keeping my clinical skills up to date, I regularly attend pharmacy conferences throughout Australia. This has meant that this year I have had two trips each to Adelaide and Sydney, one to Melbourne, five to Canberra and about a dozen to Brisbane. This also means that I have missed a few Zonta meetings, due to timetable clashes and not being in Queensland at the time. And anyone who travels knows that to attend a one day meeting interstate, generally means being away for 2½ to 3 days due to flight connections to and from Bundaberg. 

And to those who think travelling is glamorous, trust me its not!  Not when you spend so much time waiting around at airports and being squashed into planes and fed airline food, and especially not when one flight is late and you miss your connecting flight, so you need to stop over at a couple of other cities before landing in the place where you were supposed to be three hours earlier – and your luggage didn’t make all the same connections that you did and maybe you’ll get it later that night, or maybe the following day.

My professional accomplishments include a Bachelor of Pharmacy, an Advanced Diploma of Nutritional Pharmacy and a Master in Clinical Pharmacy. In 1998, I was awarded the Bowl of Hygeia from the Pharmaceutical Society of Australia (Qld) in recognition of innovative community pharmacy practice and research and the promotion of the profession to other health professionals and the community.  This originated, as I was doing home medicines reviews back in 1995, years before this service was funded in 2001 and is still struggling to be accepted as part of mainstream health services.

Well that’s the boring bit and I was asked not to only write about the boring bits.  My CV may describe what I do and what I have achieved, but it doesn’t describe who I am.  I’m still struggling with that one! 

Up until a couple of years ago, I thought I was a pharmacist and that described who I was.  But turning 40 was a catalyst for change in me, due to life’s circumstances and dealing with life’s circumstances.  Acceptance and self-acceptance are qualities that are high on my personal goals list. So over the past few years, things have changed – I’ve changed.  And I’m still trying to discover who I am.  Mostly, I’m enjoying the journey, although it can be painful to grow and learn lessons at times.  

Doing the same thing in the same way and expecting a different result has been defined as insanity, and you can’t make a difference, being the same. 
The people who have had the most impact on my life over the past couple of years have not been my fellow pharmacists and peers, but friends and mentors who are on a more spiritual path.  

So instead of being surrounded by patients, prescriptions, Panadol and Prozac, I choose to surround myself with crystals, candles, chakra clearing and (angel) cards.  Instead of reading pharmacopoeias and pharmacy journals, I am reading books by authors such as Doreen Virtue, Sonia Choquette, James Van Praagh and Sylvia Browne.  Instead of attending pharmacy conferences (well – I still do that!), I’m enjoying participating in workshops where I’m learning meditation techniques, crystal healing, angel healings and how to communicate with angels, guides and deceased loved ones.  Whilst I’m still on my ‘L’ plates for healings, angel card readings and other communications with the angels, I’m enjoying the experiences and am continually surprised and fascinated by the results.

Whilst helping people is still a high priority in my life and I’m sure will continue to be my life’s main purpose, I’m discovering other avenues and depths to this – helping people heal and grow through non-conventional (i.e. less acceptable) methods including the use of clairvoyance and mediumship, and vibrational medicine (such as angel and crystal healing techniques).  

A spiritual mentor of mine told me (channelled through her guides) that I’m here to work with people to tune as many people as possible in to seeing their own truth and tuning them into this truth, and I will be a catalyst for change – for lifting people up to a higher level than they were on before. So my mission is to fulfil my life’s purpose – the contract I agreed to before incarnating into this life. Life is a journey and like all journeys, should be enjoyed along with the many lessons to be learned along the way.

Kaye Hazel

Clinical Pharmacist and Woman of Light

On a mission to discover who she is, and learning to love, accept and trust herself.

Dates to remember:


December 7	Christmas dinner meeting – wear your Christmas hat or shirt, bring a $5 secret Santa gift & hamper items for the DV Service.


January 23	Social function at Bargara Berries.  


February 26/27	2005 Area 4 Meeting in Rockhampton.


October 7/9		District 24 Conference at the Gold Coast (to be confirmed)


June 24/29, 2006	Zonta International Convention in Melbourne.











